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PARISH OFFICE 
OPENING HOURS 

Shrule - Parochial House, Tuesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 
Glencorrib - Curates House (Sunny Days), Wednesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 

 
 

28th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - (YEAR B) MASS DATES, TIMES & INTENTIONS 
 
 
 

ST. JOSEPH’S CHURCH, SHRULE - Dedicated 1832 
 
 
 

Sat 12th Oct 8.00 pm Parish Community 
Sun 13th Oct 11.00 am Dick, Patsy, Sadie & Paddy Cahill 

Tue 15th Oct - No Mass 

Wed 16th Oct - No Mass 
Thu 17th Oct - No Mass 
Fri 18th Oct - Mass in Glencorrib 8pm 
Sat 19th Oct 8.00 pm Noel Dooley 
Sun 20th Oct 11.00 am Jimmy O’Dowd, Dalgan 

 
 
 
 

CHURCH OF THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION, GLENCORRIB - Dedicated 1876 
 
 
 

Sat 12th Oct 6:30 pm Padraic Moran & DM Moran & Coen Families 
Sun 13th Oct 9.30 am Tomas & Delia Cottingham 

Pat & Mary Conneely 
Wed 16th Oct 10:10 am No Mass - Intention moved to Oct 30th 

Fri 18th Oct 7:30 pm Rosary 

 8:00 pm Tom Daly (1st Ann) 
Michael Naughton 
Teresa Davin 

Sat 19th Oct 6:30 pm Tom & Mary Coyne & DM of Coyne Family 
Mary Geraghty & DM of Geraghty Family 

Sun 20th Oct 9.30 am Mick, Tom & Mary Mohan 
 
 
 

CHURCH ROTAS FOR OCTOBER  SHRULE GLENCORRIB 
LAY READERS – Vigil  Martine Hyland Padriac Biggins 
LAY READERS – Morning  Ann O Brien Helena O'Connor 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - Vigil  Rita Davin Kathleen Shaughnessy 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - Morning Bernie Finnerty Siobhan Cottingham 
ALTAR SOCIETY Dalgan Park & Dalgan Yard New & Old Ballynalty 

 
 
 
 
 

Weekly Offertory Collection: Many thanks to those who donate to the weekly offering, 
which goes towards the maintenance and works being carried out in the churches. 
Last week’s Offertory Collections: Shrule: €794.70/ Glencorrib: €568.80 

 
 
 
 
 

Autumn Dues envelopes are now available at the back of the church for those who do not use 
the envelope system.  If you are using the envelopes available at church, and are planning to apply 
for charity tax rebate, please write your name and envelope number on envelope Please Note: 
currently, there is only sufficient funds in this account to cover Fr. Loughrey’s salary for 
November. Additionally, there was not sufficient funding in the account to cover the 
diocesan level – which remains outstanding. 
What are Dues Envelopes? 
The Autumn Dues envelopes along with Christmas and Easter Dues pay the salary of the priest of 
the parish and cover the diocesan levy which is used for the support of retired clergy. The 
current salary for the priest of the diocese is €1450 per calendar month. 
 

What is the Weekly Offertory Collection for then? 
It is a common misunderstanding that the weekly offertory collection is for the priest. In actually 
fact, the weekly offertory collections is for the regular upkeep and running of the parish. It does not 
form any part of the priest’s income or salary.  
 

 
 
 



 

NO WEEKDAY MASSES IN SHRULE CHURCH due to restoration works. 
Please check parish newsletter regularly for times & Mass intentions. 

Apologies for the inconvenience and thank you for your understanding and support. 
 
 
 

Church Gate Collection: Solas Family Resource 
Centre will hold their annual Church Gate Collection 
in Shrule and Glencorrib on the weekend of the 26th 
and 27th October 2024. The money will help 
provide essential services and programmes in the 
community such as Counselling, Play Therapy, 
Meals on Wheels, Dementia Café and many more. 
Your support will be much appreciated. 

 THANK YOU to 
everyone that came 
and supported the 
coffee morning, baked 
goods, donated online and offline in 
memory of Padraic Moran for Mayo 
Roscommon Hospice. We have raised 
€5,500 for Hospice which is very dear 
to The Moran Family.  

 
 
 
 
 

Halloween Disco for 5th & 6th Class Students!  
Are you considering sending your child to Coláiste Muire, Tourmakeady?  
We’re excited to invite 5th and 6th class national school students to a supervised 
Halloween disco at Coláiste Muire, Tuar Mhic Éadaigh on Thursday, 

October 24th, starting at 7:00 pm. Tickets are available on 
Eventbrite for €10, and fancy dress is optional!  
For more information, feel free to contact the school on 094-9544107. 
We hope to see you there for a fun and spooky evening!  

 
 
 
 

Become a Volunteer for Children with a disability. 
Have you some free time on your hands or have you always been thinking of becoming 
a Volunteer to help those in your community?  

Enable Ireland Mayo Services require Volunteers in all areas of County Mayo to work with 
Children with a disability. Our volunteers usually work one-to-one with a child within their home but 
also within their community or at our centre in Castlebar. No more than three hours are 
required per week. We work around your availability to make this exciting opportunity suit your 
lifestyle. Training is also provided. If you are interested, please email sduffy@enableireland.ie for 
further information.  This is a very rewarding role, and our Volunteers are very positive about their 
experience. 

 
 
 
 

October in Glencorrib Church: 
 

Rosary will be said before mass at the 
weekend for the month of October in 
Glencorrib.  
 

There will be a Harvest Alter in Glencorrib Church 
for the month of October. If you would like to add 
some of your Harvest to get it 
blessed. Drop them into the church. 
No need to wash them. One item 
is all you need to drop off.  

 

The Youth 2000 Connaught 
autumn retreat will take 
place in the College of the 
Immaculate Conception, 

Summerhill, in Sligo town on the 
weekend of November 8th to 10th. Join us 
for talks, testimonies and workshops. 
Donation only. Bring a sleeping bag! For 
more information, 
visit www.youth2000.ie or 
email connaught@youth2000.ie 

 
 
 
 

CHRISTMAS CARDS 2024: The pastoral council is preparing this year's Christmas cards 
and is looking for your support. 
We would greatly appreciate you sending us any Christmas photos you 
have of the local area, churches, or any photo you think may be suitable 
for Christmas cards. These photos will need to be emailed before 
18/10/2024 to: shruleglencorribpastoral@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 



Protect Our Heritage: Beware of Treasure Hunters 
It has come to our attention that an individual has been knocking on 
doors in the Shrule and Kilmaine areas, asking for access to fields 
containing ring forts. We want to remind landowners that it is illegal to 
excavate or disturb historical sites, including ring forts, without a licence 
from the Minister for Heritage and that even with a licence, landowners 
are not required to grant access to their property. 
This issue is of great concern because there is a very real risk that 
artefacts uncovered may be taken out of Ireland, depriving archaeologists and museums of 
the opportunity to study, preserve, and share this valuable part of our history. When these 
items leave the country, we lose not only pieces of our past but the ability for future 
generations to learn from them. 

Please be vigilant in protecting our cultural heritage. If you encounter anyone requesting 
access to your land for excavation, or suspect illegal activity, report it to the Gardaí 
immediately. Our heritage belongs here in Ireland, where it can be properly studied, 
preserved, and appreciated by all. 

By working together, we can protect our shared history and ensure that future generations 
have the opportunity to connect with our rich cultural past. 

Further information can be found here: https://tinyurl.com/2jxj79mk 
 
 

Padraic Moran Memorial Auto Run 
In aid of Mayo Roscommon Hospice 

Sunday October 27th 
Registration from 12:30 

Glencorrib Kilroe Community Hall  
H91 A402 

Run Will Commence in Glencorrib @ 2pm 
Finnish in Craddocks Bar, Shrule 

Refreshments – Raffle – Music – Dance 
For more information contact: 
Bartley Horan: 086-8246671 

John Riley: 087-2639172 
More details in online Newsletter 

 Facebook Issues: Please 
be aware that we are 
currently having issues 

streaming services on Facebook. 
Please use ChurchTV Glencorrib or 
ChurchTV Shrule to view Parish 
services.   
 
Guest Clergy: 
Fr Vivian Will be away for the next two 
weeks, and we will have guest clergy 
for our weekend Masses: 
Oct 19th/20th: Bishop Brendan Kelly 
Oct 26th/27th: Fr. Ger McCarthy 

 
 

Knock Drama Group: A night of fun and laughter awaits you at 
Aghamore Community Centre (F35 AT21) as rehearsals are in full swing 

for their upcoming play, 'The Airport'.  A comedy play in 2 acts, written and directed by Stephen 
Flatley. Friday 25th & Sat 26th October. Doors open 7pm, showtime 8pm. Tickets €15.00 
plus booking fee (€17.07). Please note Tickets are limited to 100 per show, therefore no 
guarantee of availability at the door. Search Knock Drama Group on Eventbrite, to secure yours 
today. Strictly over 18’s. Follow us on Facebook & Instagram Knock Drama Group. 

 
 
 

Galway Hospice extends heartfelt thanks to everyone who supported the 
Stronger Together with Edel event at The Lodge at Ashford last Saturday, in aid of 
Galway Hospice and Mayo Roscommon Hospice Foundation.  

Special thanks to our organisers, and to the Joe & Helen O'Toole Charitable Trust for 
their sponsorship.  Thankyou Peter, Cora, and the staff at The Lodge. We also extend our gratitude 
to our special guests. 

 



 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THOSE WHO DIED ON THIS WEEK IN FORMER YEARS 
Surname Christian  Village Date Died Age Cemetery 
Cullinan Mary Brackloon 12/10/1920 90 Shrule 
Biggins Bridgie Glencorrib 12/10/2014 92 Moyne 
Barnwell Mary Nort/hold/Mochora 12/10/2014 90 Shrule 
Moran Padraic Glencorrib 12/10/2023 80 Moyne 
Mulroe Patrick De Clifford St. 13/10/1947 93 Shrule 
Conneely Patrick Gortatubber 13/10/1956 85 Billypark 
Molloy Christinia Ballycurrin 13/10/1997 85 Killursa 
Geraghty Peter Dalgan road 13/10/2017 64 Shrule 
Gunning Pearl Shrule 13/10/2022     
Hogan Delia Rostaff 14/10/1980   Moyne 
Garvey Michael T. (Tod) Shrule 14/10/2009 94 Shrule 
Raftery Michael A. Shrule 15/10/1993 85 Shrule 
Garvey Pauline Shrule 15/10/2019 79 Shrule 
Carroll Anna Cruchfadha 16/10/1926 46 Shrule 
Farragher Brigid New Ballynalty 16/10/1930 67 Kille 
O'Brien Patrick Gurteen 16/10/1940 26 Shrule 
Donoghue Tommy Joe Woodpark 16/10/2015 54 Moyne 
Flood Seamus Ballynalty 16/10/2019 87 Cross 
Hynes James Mount Henry 17/10/1953 77 Killursa 
Duddy Mary Boherbee 18/10/1928 90 Shrule 
Dooley Patrick Cloonbanane 18/10/1935 59 Shrule 
Monahan Michael Toorard 18/10/1947 43 Moyne 
Flaherty Anthony Gabriel Brodella 18/10/1956 15 days Shrule 
Gray Feargal Dalgan 18/10/1987 2 Shrule 
Dooley James Cloonbanane 19/10/1956 56 Shrule 
Muldoon Patrick  St.Mary's Road 19/10/1981 73 Shrule 
O'Hara Anne Shrule 20/10/1926 95 Shrule 
Conroy Patrick Badgerfort 20/10/1967 91 Shrule 
McGath Francis Lakeview 20/10/1981 70 Shrule 
Kelleghan Christopher Summerhill / Shrule 20/10/2022   Drum 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE ALSO REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THE RECENTLY DECEASED 
Séan (John) McGree 
Townspark, Cahir, Tipperary/ 
Lisdowney, Kilkenny/Athenry, Galway 
(Brother-in-law of Nora Biggins) 
Funeral Mass for Séan took place in 
St. Mary's Church, Cahir on Thursday 
3rd October 2024. RIP. 

Fr. Charles O'Connor 
Headford, Galway 
Funeral Mass for Fr. Charles 
took place in St. Mary’s Church, 
Headford on Sunday last, 6th 
October 2024. RIP. 

Phil Caulfield (née Lee)  
Marble Hall, Dunshaughlin, Meath / 
Headford, Galway 
Funeral Mass for Phil took place in 
Church of S.S Patrick and Seachnall, 
Dunshaughlin on Thursday last, 10th 
August 2024. RIP. 

Breda Butler (née McCarthy) 
St. James' Crescent, Mervue, 
Galway / Shrule, Galway 
Requiem Mass for Breda takes 
place in Church of the Holy 
Family Mervue on Monday 14th 
October 2024. RIP. 

 
 
 
 

Mindfulness and Gentle Movement: Join us at Solas Family Resource Center (Headford) 
for Mindfulness and Gentle Movement. If you want to know more about Mindfulness and 
Meditation, or are looking to expand your practice, this class is for you. Starting 
Wednesday October 16th at 10:30am. For more info, please stop by or call 093 36446  

 
 
  



Galway Hospice would like to say a big thank you to all who supported 
the incredible Stronger Together with Edel event held in the Lodge at 
Ashford last Saturday, in aid of Galway Hospice & Mayo Roscommon 
Hospice Foundation 

This wonderful event was organised by the committee of Edel Hyland Martina Jennings, 
Niamh Reilly, Sharon Hughes & Maureen Forde. 
Thank you to all who attended this wonderful day including special guests: 
 

 Miriam O Callaghan 
 Author Cathy Kelly 
 Dr Harry Barry 
 Trad on the Prom featuring Mairin Fahy & Marc Roberts 
 Claire Igoe Wedding Music 
 Kieran O'Malley 
 Joe Forde, Glen Hardiman & Don Stiffe Music 
 Leo Moran 
 DJ Benen Tierney - Wedding & Party DJ 
 Style Kloset Galway 
 Mrs Tea's Boutique & Bakery on The Ashford Castle Estate 
 Thanks to Peter, Cora and staff at The Lodge at Ashford Castle 

Also special thanks to the Trustees of the Joe & Helen O'Toole Charitable Trust who were 
the main sponsors. 

 
 
 
 

Calendar 2025: The pastoral council is planning to produce a 2025 calendar for Shrule, 
Glencorrib and Kilroe.  
Do you have any photos of the local Churches, Castles, Towers, 
Lighthouse, Holy Wells, Mass Rocks, etc., or anything you may consider 
suitable for the calendar. These photos will need to be emailed before 
31/10/2024 on time for orders. We are looking forward to your response. 
Email your pictures to: shruleglencorribpastoral@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

Qigong Well-Being Class: 
For good physical, mental and 
emotional well-being. Less 
stress and more energy.  
Join us for gentle movement, 
breathwork and meditative 
movement.  
Tuesday 10-11 am at Shrule 
Community Hall - €10. Please message 
Rebekah 0876402863 if you have any 
questions or to book your spot.  

 Fundraising Concert in Aid of Cuan 
Mhuire Treatment Centre, Athenry 
Country Legend’s come to the Clayton Galway 
on Thursday 21st November 2024 starting 
Sabrina Fallon, Effie Neil, Ray Lynam , Sandy 
Kelly, Marc Roberts, Trudi Lalor, Johnny 
Carroll, PJ Murrihy, Claire Dillon, Patsy Fallon 
& The Fallon Family. 
Doors open 6.30pm, Show starts at 7.30pm. 
Tickets available from Cuan Mhuire or 
on www.eventrite.ie or directly from the 
Clayton Hotel. Tickets €30. 

 
 
 
 

The Tuam Cancer Care, Survivors Celebration fundraising walk, is taking 
place on Sunday 20th October, 2pm, in the Palace Grounds Tuam.  
For more information or to register please log onto call the Centre on 093 28522 
or visit www.tuamcancercare.ie/survivorscelebrationwalk. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PLEASE SUBMIT ITEMS FOR THE NEWSLETTER BY 8PM THURSDAY 
 
 
 
 

Chair Yoga: Shrule Hall 
Tuesday evenings 
8:15 pm to 9:00 pm -
 €8 per session –  
All welcome  

 
Please take home your mass leaflet to reflect on 

the readings and prayers from today's service. It's 
an opportunity to deepen your spiritual journey and 

strengthen your relationship with God. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shrule Village at the turn of the 20th 
Century - by Monica Murphy is now 

available for sale at 
Shrule Post Office and 
Mullin's Londis Shop.  
Cost €5. A brilliant piece 
of history of the houses 
of Shrule village, the 
businesses and who 

lived in them. Plus, some rare photos of 
the village from the 1890s. Get your 
copy before they are gone! 

 The National Vocations Office will hold 
open days for adult men who wish to explore 
a vocation to the Diocesan Priesthood: 
 Galway - Chapel of St. Columbanus - Oct 

26th 
 Thurles - Pallottine College - Nov 10th 

 

Further details and information on the 
registration process is available on 
vocations.ie/exploring 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Nicholas’ Junior Faith Group: 
Calling all children! Join us for a special 
time of guided Eucharistic Adoration once 
each month in Galway city. Experience a 
moment to meet Jesus through prayer, 
reflection, and gentle guidance.  
For more info, call 091 353867 or 
email youth@galwaycathedral.ie. 

 Young adults, join us every 
Wednesday at 7pm in Galway 
Cathedral for prayer, music, and fun 
with Youth 2000! A great way to deepen 
your faith and meet new friends.  
For more info, call 091 353867 or 
email youth@galwaycathedral.ie. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mayo Recovery College continues to facilitate a suite of mental health & wellbeing 
modules throughout October in the Atlantic Technological University in Castlebar: 
 

Tue 15th 10am HOPE 
Thu 16th/24th 5pm PERIMENOPAUSE/MENOPAUSE & HOW IT IMPACTS 

MENTAL HEALTH  
Tue 23rd 10am HAPPINESS & CONTENTMENT 
   

Call/Text Karen McHale 0860294901 or 
email recovery.educatormrc@hse.ie to register. 
New participants are warmly invited to begin at any time throughout the semester.  

 
 
 
 
   
 

The annual COPE Galway Church special collection will 
take place on the weekend of 28th–29th September 2024. 
COPE Galway provides: Domestic Abuse Services, supporting 

women and children in refuge and through outreach; Homeless Services providing 
emergency accommodation, meals, etc., and Senior Support Service, which supports 
healthy independent ageing at home, including the community catering (‘meals on wheels’) 
service. Please support this vital work that embodies very well the kind of compassionate 
outreach constantly modelled and promoted by Pope Francis. 

 
 
 
 



The Catholic Communications 
Office produces a 
five-story weekly 
ezine Sharing Good 
News that reports on 
stories associated 
with the Bishops' Conference, 
activities in parishes and dioceses, 
and that celebrates Church life 
generally.   
To subscribe to please register on  
https://catholicnews. ie/newsletter/  

 

Would you like 
someone to talk to? 

Don’t be alone if sharing a problem would help! 
SeniorLine is a confidential listening service for 
older people. Freephone 1800 804591 is 
available from 10.00am to 10.00pm, every 
day of the year.  
If you feel isolated, alone, wish to discuss a 
problem in confidence, or need company during 
your day, phone SeniorLine on freephone 1800 
804 591. For further information please see  
https://www.thirdageireland.ie/seniorline  

 
 

GRETB Headford 
New part time Day courses commencing 
soon in Healthcare – QQI Level 5 
Infection Prevention and Control and 
Care Skills.  
 
For more information or to register 
phone 093 39778 

 
Please take home your mass leaflet 

to reflect on the readings and 
prayers from today's service. It's an 
opportunity to deepen your spiritual 

journey and strengthen your 
relationship with God. 

 
 
 
 
 

MINDSPACE MAYO offers a free support service to young 
people (12-25yrs) in Co. Mayo, presenting with anything 
from common concerns (e.g. dealing with break-up, exam 
stress, bullying) to emerging mental health difficulties like 
mild depression and anxiety. Mindspace is located in Market Square, Castlebar and anyone 
can make a referral. Visit www.mindspacemayo.ie or call 094-9067001. 

 
 
 
   

 
 

Thank you to all who return their Weekly envelopes. If you are new to the parish, we 
welcome you, and if you would like to be included in our weekly dues/envelopes, please 
contact the parish office. Your support is very much appreciated. If you would like to give 
your contributions via electronic transfer, please use the following accounts (Please include 
your name and envelope number in the transaction): 

Shrule Church Account: 
Name: Shrule/Glencorrib Church 1 
IBAN:  IE04 BOFI 9037 6089 6363 11 
BIC:    BOFI IE2D 

Glencorrib Church Account: 
Name: Shrule/Glencorrib Church 2 
IBAN:  IE51 BOFI 9037 6089 6363 38 
BIC:    BOFI IE2D 

 

 
 
 

Family Carers Ireland:  
Are you caring for a loved one at home with additional needs?  A spouse, 
partner, child, close relative or neighbour?  
Then you are a family carer! 
Become a member of Family Carers Ireland, the national charity 
supporting Ireland’s 500,000+ family carers nationwide. Contact 057 93 70221 and hear 
how we can support you or for more info visit www.familycarers.ie. 

 
 
 
 

Bereavement Support Group. 
Life after a bereavement can feel empty and lonely. Sometimes spending time with others 
who know the experience can be helpful.  
Trained facilitators conduct a weekly Bereavement Support Group meeting at the Family 
Centre, Knock each Wednesday at 11am. 
No booking required. Further information from Monica Morley on 094-9375320. 

 
 
 
 



Would your child(ren) be interested in becoming an altar server? 
Pupils from third class upward are welcome to become altar servers – no experience necessary! 

It is a long tradition in families that children become altar servers, just as their parents before 
them. Altar servers have a long history in the church and in celebration of various liturgies, 
especially on weekends, funerals & weddings. Apart from enhancing the way liturgy is celebrated, 
becoming an altar server allows a child to grow in confidence and self-esteem by working and 
carrying out various activities in public, along with learning collaboration, teamwork, cooperation, 
and communication skills that are the basic building blocks of community.  

The aim, depending on numbers, will be to form teams that will be put into a rota. It would be 
hoped that each team would have 5 pupils from various classes, allowing the students to learn from 
each other. While this will be the guide in forming teams, every effort will be made to 
accommodate pupils and parents/guardians. 

Finally, in line with diocesan child safeguarding policy, you will need to complete Application Form 
SG-04, This along with an information leaflet ‘Information & Guidance for Children/Parents’ will be 
provided. 
If your child is interested, or you have further questions feel free to contact 
the parish at parishofshurle3@gmail.com. 
Fr. Vivian Loughrey 
 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



  

 

 

 


